AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 10th day of March, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor    
                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Councilman Woolsey led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


6C.
(Add On) ENGINEERING:    WATT OUTSIDE USER AGREEMENT


9.
(Add On) ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Expenditure 

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $771,872.08 with the exception of voucher number 301010 in the amount of $943.11 making the new total $770,929.97. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 
Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
ASSEMBLY OF GOD: Zoning Map Change Request
James Dittbrenner, Chief Operating Officer for Warwick Properties, Inc., and Rev. Manuel Montalvo, Assistant Pastor for the Assemblies of God, both came before the Board. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town previously received a zoning map request for Town of Newburgh Tax Map Section 97, Block 1, Lot 63-64, which was not acted upon. They are here tonight to amend the original request. 

Mr. Dittbrenner said a petition was previously presented in June of 2009, There are 2.94 acres of this parcel that is zoned IB and they are asking to rezone the remaining 13 acres as IB. This would allow the Assemblies of God to subdivide and sell the 13 acres for development purposes for senior affordable housing. The original request was for 232 units of affordable housing, which was above the density allowed in the IB zone. They have since reconsidered the request and modified the request to 87 units which complies with the density in an IB zone. Mr. Dittbrenner submitted to the Board a layout of the project. (see attached) 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said what the applicant’s representative is proposing is what the Town of Newburgh’s Code provides for senior housing. There is language in the code stating the purpose for the senior housing is to provide an alternatives affordable housing for seniors.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked if these apartments would have two floors.
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Mr. Dittbrenner replies that the apartments are single floor single bedroom and are approximately 760 square feet.  

Councilwoman Greene asked what is proposed for the remaining undeveloped property.
Mr. Dittbrenner said at this stage of the planning he is not able to answer that question. Their plan at this point is just to develop what is proposed. This project will be profitable for Warwick Properties, Inc. It will help the Assemblies of God to reduce their debt and it will give the Town the affordable senior housing it needs.
Councilwoman Greene said the last time the Assemblies of God made a request the Town scheduled an informational meeting to answer any questions the neighbors may have. She suggested doing the same for the amended proposal.
Supervisor Booth agreed and said that residents in the area are already contacting him with concerns about the traffic that would be generated and are asking about the density of the project. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the developer has plans to provide housing for a superintendent or manager.
Mr. Dittbrenner replied all of the projects that they have built they own for 50 years. They also own the company which builds the project and the company which continues to manage the project. There is a property manager and a live in superintendent. 

Mr. Taylor said the applicant may want to consider a voluntary restriction on further development for this subdivision. 
Supervisor Booth said he will schedule a public hearing and be in contact with Mr. Dittbrenner. 

6.
ENGINEERING:
A.
D.A.T. Water Treatment Plant: Membrane Procurement
Mr. Osborne said submitting the technical shop drawings for review and approval are a critical element in proceeding with completing the final design documents. Sterns and Wheeler have provided a procurement contract that he and Mr. Taylor are reviewing. Mr. Taylor has suggested including a secondary notice to proceed on the manufactures of the equipment. Mr. Osborne is asking the Board to approve the bidding schedule for the procurement of the membrane micro filtration process equipment. He said when this contract is awarded the Town will have three to four payment points. 
The first payment is for the preliminary engineering shop drawing preparation that will be submitted to Sterns and Wheeler. Once that process is complete there will be a payment made for the manufacturer’s efforts.
The second payment will be made when the Town issues a notice to proceed to fabricate the equipment. 
The third payment will be made when the equipment is delivered to the site.

The forth payment will be made when the equipment is started. 

The final plans have to be submitted to the Department of Health by the October 2010 deadline set in the Town’s schedule. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if the Town has heard anything from the Town of Marlboro as to whether they are going to be apart of this project. 
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Mr. Osborne said there was a letter, that all the Board members were copied, asking the Town of Marlboro for an answer as to whether or not they are going to participate in this project. He said for this contract the base bid will be 3.6 mgd with 2 potential add-ons to the contract.
1. To bring the contract up to 4.8

2. To bring the contract up to 6.0 

Mr. Osborne said there is still time for the Town of Marlboro to answer. The skids for the building are modular. This allows the Town to proceed with the bid with has a base bid and add-ons for the final production capacity. 

Councilman Woolsey has concerns that the size of the building will change if the Town of Marlboro comes on board.
Mr. Osborne said a letter has been sent to the Town of Marlboro, asking for conformation as to whether or not they are going to take part in this project. The Town Board was cc a copy of that letter and he will suggest if we do not hear from them in the next couple of weeks that the Town send another letter. He said the capacity of the membrane filters will be adjusted if the Town of Marlboro does not take part as will the size of the building. The correct size of the building has to be submitted with the proposal that must be submitted by October 2010.

Mr. Taylor said there are alternatives for the size of the membranes set forth in the bid documents and the base bid does not include the Town of Marlboro. If they come on board then there is a larger capacity for the membrane set forth in the bid. 
Mr. Osborne said the next design meeting is scheduled for April 6th and all of the Board members are invited to attend. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the bid schedule for the Procurement of the Membrane Micro Filtration Process Equipment as follows:

Advertise for Bids:

Tuesday, March 16, 2010 in the Sentinel  




Wednesday, March 17, 2010 in the Mid Hudson Times
Open Bids:


Wednesday April 14, 2010 @ 2:00 p.m.

Award Contract:

Wednesday, April 28, 2010
Contract Signing:

Monday, May 10, 2010

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.
Dix Avenue Pump Station Proposal

Mr. Osborne provided the following cost estimates for the recommended upgrades and improvements to the Dix Avenue Sewage Pump Station.
1.
New Non-Clog Submersible Pump


Flygt N-Series or equal installed

$13,500.00

2.
Portable Gantry, Trolley & Hoist

System (Rated @ 2000 lbs.)


    7,200.00


(A trolley and hoist will be needed to remove


the pump)
3.
Godwin Dri-Prime Backup Pump                     60,000.00
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At this time he is recommending that the Town purchase and install one new non-clog pump for this station and purchase the portable gantry system. The potential purchase and installation of the Godwin Back-Up Pumping System should be considered as part of the overall evaluation of the need for back-up power at critical Town facilities. It is possible
that the existing generator could be relocated to another Town site and the Godwin system substituted at Dix Avenue sewage pump station, maximizing our utilization of existing resources. 

As discussed in his previous memo, the Dix Avenue sewage pump station was built in 1989 or 1991 and is now 20 years old. According to our service provider, the existing pumps are no longer manufactured and that repair of these pumps may not be possible. Replacement of these pumps should be given strong consideration. 

The recommendation for a portable gantry, trolley and electric hoist will eliminate the need to hire a crane or jockey a backhoe around the site to lift the pumps out of the wet will. The portable system can be used at all of the Town’s submersible pump stations and could be used by other departments for maintenance work at other facilities. 
The recommendation to replace the existing standby generator with a Godwin pump back-up system needs to be evaluated in light of two things:

1. 
The performance of the new non-clog pump.

2.
The Town’s overall need for back-up power is critical at our facilities.

It may be possible to utilize the existing standby generator at another location saving the Town the purchase cost of a new generator and allowing the Town to take advantage of the Godwin back-up pumping system at Dix Avenue. This evaluation is forthcoming from Tom Dubetsky, Safety Officer for the Town of Newburgh, who is coordinating the review of various Town Departments. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 10, 2010 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to prepare the bid package for a new Flygt N-Series or equal non-clog submersible pump for the Dix Avenue Sewage Pump Station. The Sewer Department is authorized to solicit quotes for a portable gantry, trolley and hoist system for the same project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6C. 
(Add On) ENGINEERING:        WATT OUTSIDE USER AGREEMENT





2 lots on Gardenertown Road off of Lakeside Road.  

Mr. Thomas Watt came before the Town board and said the lots are located on Gardenertown Road and are off of Lakeside Road. He was before the Board sixteen months ago and the Board did approve the outside user agreement. At this time he still does not have any of the engineering done and there has been no progress toward hooking up to the sewers. His father, who owns one of the lots, is 83 years old and has failing health. Mr. Watt has concerns with item number 3 of the agreement that states: 
“If either applicant sells or transfers his or her lot prior to the issuance of a certificate of occupancy for a house, the approval or agreement, as the case may be, for that lot terminates.” He is here tonight to ask to have that clause removed from the agreement. 
Councilman Piaquadio said this sewer line is going to be installed in Gardnertown Road and asked it easements are needed to run the line. He also asked if the houses that are in the area of the line would be able to tie into this sewer line.  
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Mr. Taylor said the issue has to do with the condition that the Town Board imposed. The Board at the time granted the approval for the outside user agreement and they were concerned Mr. Watt would sell the property if the outsider user agreement was in place, thus taking advantage of the Board’s grant of this outside user approval. The Board imposed the condition that a house would have to be built and have a certificate of occupancy before the lots can be transferred. The Board required Mr. Watt to notify all of the neighbors with the fact that this sewer line was being installed. The sewer line would initially be private and subject to a maintenance agreement, but an irrevocable offer of dedication would also be required. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if all of the other agreements are in place. 

Mr. Taylor said all of the other agreements are intact.  

Councilman Woolsey has a concern that the sewer line is not sized to accommodate the other neighbors who may want to connect. 

Mr. Osborne said the size of the force main is sized for multi-users. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to remove the stipulation in the Watt outside user agreement stating: “If either applicant sells or transfers his or her lot prior to the issuance of a certificate of occupancy for a house, the approval or agreement, as the case may be, for that lot terminates.” The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


7.
POLICE DEPARTMENT: Education Reimbursement


Supervisor Booth said Chief John Mahoney submitted a memo requesting education reimbursement for Officer Spampinato. It states: “Officer Vincent Spampinato is pursuing a Masters Degree in Public Administration from Columbia Southern University and he has completed several courses towards the degree. As a part of that program, he recently took and successfully completed a course in public budgeting. He is seeking reimbursement pursuant to article VII section IV of the PBA contract for the course tuition in the amount of $702.00. Based on his overall degree program; Chief Mahoney recommends that the Board approve the reimbursement. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 3, 2010, submitted by Police Chief John Mahoney, to reimbursement Officer Spampinato 

$702.00 for the course he completed in Public Budgeting offered at Columbia Southern University. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Officer Spampinato received a course grade 

of 100 (A). 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
WORKER’S COMPENSATION: PERMA Proposal

It was the decision of the Board to have Supervisor Booth schedule a special meeting 

and ask a PERMA representative come to discuss their options for the 2010-2011 premiums and answer any questions the Board members may have.  
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9.  
(Add On) ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Expenditure


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the voucher submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital, located at 1716 Route 300 located in the Town of Newburgh, in the amount of $943.11. The funds will come from the T-94 account. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING       MARCH 10, 2010       PAGE 6

14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:25 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion 


was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Submitted by
___________________________                              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
